
3/28/22 

MEMO 
COVID-19 Update: Visitors in Public Spaces 

 

Bayview continues to experience no new positive cases and as of 03/16/22, the King County Rates of 

Infection is 95.4 per 100,000 people. We are pleased to announce the next phase of reopening:  

 

Effective immediately: Public/common spaces will be open for Bayview visitors. This includes 

but is not limited to: 

• 10th floor  

• Main Lobby  

• Albertson Center/Chapel 

• Kinnear Theater 

• Library, McKnight Room, Studio 

• Terrace Lawn 

 

Source control (facemask) is still required for all common spaces. Visitors are currently not 

allowed to participate in resident activities or bring food or drinks in these spaces at this time. 

Dining venues (in each of the respective levels of care) are also currently not open to visitors 

at this time. Due to staffing shortages in our Culinary Services department, we hope this 

phase of reopening will occur soon.  

 

As a reminder, our community is open to unrestricted visitation to Independent Living, Assisted Living, 

Memory Care, and Skilled Nursing & Rehab. Visitation numbers, frequency, duration, and schedules 

are no longer necessary. Visitors must always wear a facemask and properly screen at 

reception.  

 

We look forward to sharing additional updates regarding relaxation of facemask requirements in our 

next memo.  

 

Sincerely, 

Bayview Leadership Team  

 

Chief Executive Officer Nancy Weinbeck x3110 206.281.5762 nweinbeck@bayviewseattle.org  

Health Services Administrator Joel Smith – NHA x3357 206.281.5747 jsmith@bayviewseattle.org 

Director of Nursing Janice Pate – RN x3354 206.281.5778 jpate@bayviewseattle.org 

Director of Assisted Living Pamela Yeo x2127 206.281.5755 pyeo@bayviewseattle.org  

Life Enrichment Manager Jessenia Cruz x2313 206.281.5759 jcruz@bayviewseattle.org  
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